The Chair’s Annual Report for Little Cheverell Parish Council 
May 2022 to May 2023. Presented at the Annual Village Meeting on May 10th 2023
The Annual Village meeting which was held on April 25th 2022 provided the parish council with a clear indication of the priorities for Little Cheverell residents The Parish Council Annual meeting followed on May 11th 2022

May 11th 2022 
Sue Ivey was elected chair and Mike Phillips was elected as vice chair.
Two members of the public attended this meeting, Dominic Muns sent his apologies, but he sent an update which followed up on some of the issues raised at the Annual Village meeting.
The priority is for the parish council to request a speed metro count to ascertain the true speeds of the traffic through the 40mph stretch of the Westbury Road.
The RFO, Dennis Heather reported that the accounts were with the auditor, the precept of £2550 would soon be in the parish council bank account. This level of precept has remained the same for some years, the discussion about raising it to enable the funding of projects within the village will go onto an agenda for a future meeting 
It was agreed to renew the floral displays throughout the village provided by Superior Plants and to continue with the Village and Millennium greens maintenance to which the village hall trustees provide a donation each time Graeme of Oasis Ground Care cuts the grass.
Defibrillator training was provided in accordance with the requirements of our contract.
Two planning applications were discussed and the comment of No Objection was logged in each case.
Next meeting July 13th

July 13th 2022
Dominic Muns, County Councillor attended the meeting, no members of the public attended.
Regarding Black Dog Crossroads, Highways have requested a response by the end of July.  
Following consultation, the Devizes Community Hospital will be moved to the new health centre on Marshall Road and the former site will potentially developed for housing.
The Parish Council has requested a speed limit review via CATG, if it is approved, the pc will need to pay 25% of the cost of around £2500.
The suggestion made at the village meeting in April, for a speed safety toolkit is being worked on.
The council were saddened to receive the resignation from the council of Dennis Heather, he will be greatly missed.
If no election is requested by 10 local residents, by 21st July, then the pc is able to co-opt someone. There is a vacancy for an RFO.
The parish council requested a licence to place a trough at the 40mph sign on the Westbury Road.
The parish council objected to PL/2022/04492 as there was insufficient information presented to allow an informed decision.
PL/2022/03377 was approved.
The Village bbq on July 16th and the Platinum Jubilee celebrations will be mentioned in the village hall report. Grateful thanks to everyone who made the bbq possible and to the Pye family for hosting the Jubilee event. Thanks also to Michael Brain for his wonderful display of photographs.
It is hoped to clear up the sheep dip behind the hall and to have a live sheep dipping event!!
Next meeting Monday 19th September.

September 19th 2022
This meeting was cancelled as it was the date of Queen Elizabeth ll’s funeral.
It was difficult to rearrange the meeting to suit everyone so it was decided to arrange the next meeting for November 23rd 2022


November 23rd 2022
Concerns were raised by a local resident about subsidence and overhanging trees along Low Road. The parish council were advised by Dominic Muns to put these concerns in to an email to Matt Perrott, the highways engineer, which Dominic would follow up.
A member of the public requested a second planter for the 40mph sign on the other side of the Westbury Road. Also, if possible white gates to be installed on each side of the carriageway.
The chair will attend the online LHFIG meeting (formerly CATG) on January 17th to hopefully further the request for a speed limit review.
Dominic Muns gave a Black Dog crossroads update, telling us that Wiltshire Police are not in agreement with speed reduction requests. His response to this statement is that it is not acceptable and he will be standing firm on this.
The parish council, at Dominic Muns’ request, sent a letter to MP Danny Kruger regarding the issue of housing land supply. The concern being that big developers seem able to find ways of getting round local planning laws.
Auto Speed Watch discussions are ongoing. Market Lavington have installed cameras at a cost of around £300. A car’s license plate is captured but at the moment there is no follow up from the police.
Clive Broe was formerly co-opted to the vacancy on the parish council.
There was an HGV incident along Low Road at 3am July 30th. A wall was damaged and a car door handle ripped out. Photos were taken of the incident by a local resident. The police contacted both residents who had incurred damage to explain that as the law stands, the only contravention broken by the lorry driver was the weight limit law. The fine for this is £50.
The chair reported railings damaged by a vehicle (unobserved) next to Cedar Croft, to MyWilts
Planning applications for the removal of hedges in preparation for the bridgeworks on the C40 were discussed A response of no objection was logged. 
Louise Brebner is continuing her efforts to develop a website to serve the whole village with useful information.
Date of next meeting February 8th 2023



February 8th 2023 
The metro speed count strips were installed at the beginning of February, but not where the parish council had requested. There followed a number of exchanges with Emma Painter Transport Planning Technician, who worked really hard on our behalf to discover why the positions requested were not used. It appeared that it was too dangerous to work on the installations at those sites. Emma met with residents on the Westbury Road.
The results of the speed count did not qualify Little Cheverell for support with setting up a community speedwatch group and without one of these LHFIG would not consider the village for funding of a Speed Indicator Device. 
In addition, the request for the speed limit review had been turned down at the recent LHFIG meeting. Gareth Rogers, Traffic Engineering Manager sent this explanation. - The criteria for a village 30mph are clearly set out in guidance to Highway Authorities, which outlines that for it to be appropriate then there needs to be at least 20 properties with direct frontage access, covering a length of 600m, and have an average development density of 3 properties per 100m, so that motorists have the cognitive recognition for the purpose of a reduced limit. The guidance is also clear in that there may be scenarios where these thresholds aren’t achieved, or where elements of the village extend beyond the main areas of development, and where a limit lower than the national speed limit may be applicable and as such the use of 40mph or 50mph restrictions will be more appropriate. I would consider this to be the case in this area of Little Cheverell-
It all seemed a bit dispiriting. 
The parish council were however, inspired by the strategies employed in Worton, and so the chair invited their parish council chair to attend the Annual Village Meeting later in the year.
There was an incident on February 2nd when a Barnes coach came down Low Road, Highways stated, when they were alerted, that whilst this is unwelcome, it isn’t illegal as coaches are a different category of vehicle. The chair had a conversation with the coach company who will investigate the SATNAV equipment used by their coaches.
The agent for the landowner of the trees that overhang Low Road and the property opposite the trees came to meet the homeowner on site. He has since assured the chair that a tree inspection has happened and remedial work will be carried out.
In addition, the overgrown verges below the trees will be cut back.
On 23rd February the chair met Matt Perrott and two residents on site to discuss the concerns about the subsidence of Low Road, this was reassuring and helpful but Matt was realistic when he explained the huge constraints on his budget.
It was agreed to increase the council precept for the year 2023-2024 to approximately £54 per household. This proposed increase will result in a household contribution of significantly less than the UK average for all parish councils.
There were three planning applications for treeworks and an application relating to Rosegarth, all of which the parish council logged no objections. 
The Annual Village Meeting and the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council will be on May 10th in the Village Hall.

Extraordinary Meeting Wednesday 12th April 2023
This meeting was called to discuss the employment of Little Cheverell Parish Council Admin and Finance Support. The resignation of Dennis Heather, who had served the parish council as the RFO necessitated the appointment of a replacement. 
As this was a closed discussion no members of the public could attend, however the agenda was published and two comments were received and formed part of the discussion.
The meeting agreed that these roles should be advertised through the parish council gmail account, the village whatsapp, on the website and displayed on the noticeboards.
The wording used was:-
Following the extraordinary parish council meeting held on Wednesday 12th April the council has agreed an hourly rate of pay and job descriptions for the roles of Administrator and Financial Officer.
Please contact Sue Ivey on littlecheverellparishcouncil@gmail.com for more information, if you are interested in applying for these positions. 

The announcement of the result of this advertisement will be made at items 5 and 6 of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council on May 10th 2023
